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THORPE ST ANDREW TOWN COUNCIL 

VIRTUAL TOWN COUNCIL MEETING 

Town Hall, Fitzmaurice Park, Pound Lane, Thorpe St Andrew, Norwich, NR7 OSR 
Tel/Fax: (01603) 701048 Email: office@thorpestandrew-tc.gov.uk 

PUBLIC MESSAGE: This is an online meeting, using Zoom. If you wish to "attend" please email 
the Clerk for a copy of the link to the meeting before noon on 1st February 2021. 
27/01/21 
Notice of Virtual Town Council Meeting 
Councillors, you are hereby summoned to attend the meeting of Thorpe St Andrew Town Council to be 
held on the 'Zoom' conference platform on 1st February 2021 at 7.30pm for the purpose of transacting 
the following business. 

�/\

Thomas Foreman Clerk to the Council 
AGENDA 

75 Attendance book and apologies for absence. 

76 Declarations of interest in items on the agenda. 

77 To confirm the minutes of the Virtual Town Council meeting held on 7th December 2020 
78 Announcements (For information only) 

To receive announcements from 

(i) The Town Mayor

(ii) The Clerk

79 Public participation -To consider a motion to suspend the meeting to allow members of
the public the opportunity to address the meeting on matters relating to the agenda. This
is limited to 3 minutes each - questions must be emailed to the Clerk before noon on 1st 

February 2021.
(i) Norfolk Constabulary

(ii) County and District Councillors

Report from Councillor John Ward

(iii) Members of the public

80 Finance

(i) Payments List vouchers

(ii) Bank Reconciliation Statement

81 Draft Minutes of Committee Meetings

(i) Virtual Planning and Environment Committees held 14/12/20 and 11 /01 /21
82 Graffiti in Thorpe St Andrew - Correspondence attached

83 The Griffin Public House - Verbal Report by Cllr S Lawn

84 Update on Dog Agility area - Verbal report by Dr T Foreman

85 Motion under the Public Bodies (admission to meetings) Act 1960 to exclude the public

and press for discussions regarding commercial matters where publicity might be

prejudicial to the special nature of the business.

86 Proposed Land Acquisition - Presentation by Dr T Foreman

Future Agenda Items. (Not for discussion) 
Town Clerk - Dr Thomas Foreman 

Thorpe St Andrew Town Council, Town Hall, Pound Lane, Thorpe St Andrew, NR7 0UL 
Tel/Fax: (01603) 701048 E-mail: office@thorpestandrew-tc.gov.uk 

Website: www.thorpestandrew-tc.gov.uk 

VAT No. 107 2921 90 
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Thorpe St Andrew Town Council 
Minutes of the Virtual Town Council meeting 

held on 7th December 2020 at 7:30pm 

PRESENT: 

Mr J Fisher (Town Mayor) 
Miss S Lawn (Deputy Town Mayor) 
Mr J Emsell 
Mrs T Mancini Boyle 
Mr J Ward 
Mr L Reeves 
Mr F Bowe 

Mr T Garner 
Mrs J Fisher 
Mr I Mackie 
Mr M Lake 
Mr S Snelling 
Mr P Berry 

APOLOGIES:, Mr T Fordham, Mr J Boast, Mr N Shaw 

IN ATTENDANCE: Dr T. Foreman (Town Clerk), Mrs J Fenn (RFO) and two members of 
the public were present. 

64 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST IN ITEMS ON THE AGENDA 

65

66

All Councillors noted their interest in the Horsechestnut tree at River Green and in 
the budget. 

TO CONFIRM THE MINUTES OF THE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 2No 

NOVEMBER 2020 
The minutes of the meeting held on 2nd November 2020 were agreed and signed as 
a true record. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS (For information only) 
To receive announcements from ..... 

(i) The Town Mayor - Mr J Fisher provided an update on meetings which had
taken place in the past month. This included Housing 21 regarding the Griffin
Public House site, a potential new application for the Pinebanks/ Langley/
Griffin Lane site. Mr J Fisher stated his disappointment that the Langley
School has suffered arson. Finally, Mr J Fisher wished all Councillors and
the general public present a Merry Christmas.

(ii) The Clerk - Dr T Foreman provided an overview of the meetings he had
attended. This included a meeting with Miss S Lawn, Broads Beat, and the
Broads Authority. A trial of the SEND children sessions at Roxley Hall had
been a success and an online booking system was due to be in place within
the coming days. Also, meetings had taken place with the Nursery. Dr T
Foreman and Mrs J Fisher also met with the Dussindale Allotment
Association. An update was provided on the likely demolition of the Langley
School site.

67 PUBLIC PARTICIPATION -TO CONSIDER A MOTION TO SUSPEND THE 
MEETING TO ALLOW MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC THE OPPORTUNITY TO 
ADDRESS THE MEETING LIMITED TO 3 MINS EACH 



The Meeting was suspended following a proposal from Mr J Fisher, seconded by 
Miss S Lawn. 

(i) Norfolk Constabulary - A overview of information provided by Norfolk
Constabulary was provided to the meeting.

(ii) County and District Councillors - Mr J Fisher explained that the County
Council had taken the decision to close Holt Hall in North Norfolk and the
Infrastructure Plan was also approved and includes the Dussindale Rail halt.
This is the only rail project in Norfolk. Mr I Mackie provided an update
detailing the work undertaken with the local Beat Manager. Work has also
continued with Adult Social Care regarding the Griffin site in Thorpe St
Andrew and Norfolk County Council has also publicised details on scams.
Ultimately, if it is too good to be true, it likely is and if in doubt residents can
repor

t 

it to CAB on 08082231133. Norfolk County Council have also
provided additional grant funding as part of its Covid-19 support.
Report of Mr J Ward was noted.

(iii) Members of the public - A member of the public provided details of the
Christmas events taking place in Thorpe St Andrew in the coming month. In
addition, he wished the Town Council a very Merry Christmas and thanked
the Councillors for their work during the year. A member of the public spoke
on the item relating to deer signs on Plumstead Rd East, explaining the
importance of the signs given the number of deer hit by cars in recent
months.

68 FINANCE 

(i) Payments List: Voucher numbers 619 to 773 were signed.
(ii) Bank Reconciliation Statement was agreed and signed as a true record.

69 TREE WARDEN REPORT 

The Town Council welcomed the report of the Tree Warden and noted its contents. 

70 DRAFT MINUTES OF COMMITTEE MEETINGS 

(i) Plans Meeting held 9th November 2020 - noted
(ii) Finance & Staff held 16th November 2020 - noted

71 DEER SIGNS ON PLUMSTEAD RD EAST 

The Town Council received the correspondence from two residents requesting deer 
signs on Plumstead Road East. There was significant support for the addition of 
signage, but it was felt further work could be undertaken to also prevent deer going 
onto the road. Mr J Ward explained a similar system had been successful near 
Thetford forest. It was AGREED for the Town Clerk to progress this work with 
highways. 

72 HORSECHESTNUT AT RIVER GREEN 

Dr T Foreman provided an introduction to the report of the Parks and Estates 
Manager and the details of the arboriculturist which inspected the Horsechestnut at 
River Green. There was significant concern that the tree appeared to be in decline 
due to its age, but Councillors welcomed the proposals to retain the tree for as long 



as possible. It was therefore AGREED for the inspections to be undertaken bi­
annually and to progress the tree work required as soon as possible within the tree 
maintenance budget. 

73 BUDGET 2021/22 
Dr T Foreman provided an overview of the Finance and Staffing Committee 
recommendation to approve the budget for 2021/22. Councillors considered the 
draft budget, noting the freeze on hire costs, addition of an apprentice, and that 
income is likely to be lower due to the ongoing pandemic. It was noted that Thorpe 
St Andrew remains significantly lower than comparator town and parish Councils in 
Broadland. It was therefore proposed by Miss S Lawn, seconded by Mr J Ward and 
on a show of hands with all in favour RESOLVED to adopt the budget as presented 
with a required precept of £518,758.00. 

74 CAFE 
Dr T Foreman provided an update on the Cafe at the Sir George Morse Park, 
explaining that due to personal circumstances the tenant had requested a short 
notice release from the tenancy. Following consultation with the Town Mayor and 
Chair of Finance and Staff this had been approved. Councillors discussed the Cafe 
at length and felt that despite covid-19, it is still a strong prospect for an established 
or new business to take on as tenant. There was a strong indication that the 
process of interviews, sample menus, and a business plan were important. It was 
AGREED to delegate the selection of a tenant to the Town Clerk, Town Mayor and 
Chair of Finance and Staff, within the process indicated by the Town Council. 

Chairman 
---------------

Date 
-----------------




























